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	Minutes
	Date October 21, 2020
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, Ted Pendle, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #201021-001
“That the Minutes from October 06, 2020 be accepted as presented.” (L. Smith-Taylor/Ewart)
Motion was Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	No Report.


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

L. Taylor 
Mike Farlow

Warren Glaister

Patrick Humphrey
Registrar expenses
Police check

Police check

Police check
$328.32
$22.24

$22.24

$22.24
MOTION #201021-002
“That the Bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Forbes)
Motion was Carried




	MEETING FOLLOW UPS

	LIVE STREAMING AT ARENAS

· Spoke to Manager of Arenas and they want a written request to take to the Arena Advisory Committee.
· It will be a fair bit of work to put this in place.

· Reached out to Live Barn as well. This option offers a revenue stream back to the organization which we could credit the user back.

· Still in the exploratory phase and will be doing a better cmparison between Live Barn and installing the GoPro option.

COVID SAFETY SUPPLIES PURCHASE AND IMPLEMENTATION

· We have the thermal scanners and have purchased small dollies to use as sanitation carts.

· We could start using the thermometers prior to them being attached to the sanitation carts, but there is a risk they go missing.

· The carts will not be ready for this weekend.

· Electrostatic sprayers were purchased by the City.  The arena staff are able to clean in minutes.

DRAFT R ZONE:

· Provide any comments to Paul Walsh by the end of October .
· Meeting with Arena Advisory Committee in December so need feedback prior to the meeting.

CLEARWATER ARENA PROPOSAL:

· Letter has been drafted and was reviewed at the meeting.

· Intent is to then forward this letter to the Mayor.


	REGISTRATION
	SESSION 2 REGISTRATION:
DIVISION

# OF PLAYERS REGISTERED

SPACES REMAINING

U6

80

Full -3 on wait list

U7

47

13 remaining

U9

140

Full -2 on wait list

U11

164

14 remaining

U13

150

30 remaining

U15

109

11 remaining

U16

44

36 remaining

U18

47

13 remaining

U21

6

14 remaining

TOTAL

797

· Rec and Rep players are not separated in these numbers.

· Registration closes on Friday.

· Majority of registrants are from the previous session, but a few players did not come back.  We have new players in every division.

· Last session we were 767, but we also didn’t have U16, U18 or U21.

· U7, U11, U13, and U15 are down from last session.

· U6 is up.

· When we close registration, it doesn’t mean we can’t let players in but, they have to contact Registrar directly.

· If there are late registrants, intead of prorating we will have them wait and join the next session dependent on when they ask to register.

· Alliance is tracking our numbers.  They want current registration list for Session 1 so they can figure out what we owe for Session 1.  Same for Session 2 and Session 3 but only for the new registrants.

· Check with Alliance as to whether we pay for each session, but only for the new participants in Sesson 2/3.

· We believe we would be pro-rated for each session, but we need clarification for this from the Alliance.


	HOUSE LEAGUE VICE CHAIR
	GAME SHEETS
· Alliance did not purchase game sheets nor do they plan to.
· The Alliance is working on an Excel version which will not work without technology that our timekeepers don’t have.

· Please discuss at the Structure Meeting scheduled this week.

· We have passed our concerns on to the Alliance.

· Concerns will be passed on to Rec Council.

· We are not the only Association looking for them.

· The Alliance saved $12000 by not purchasing game sheets.

· We could just photocopy a game sheet and leave copies at the arena.

· We never intended our Rec program to do electronic game sheets.

BAUER EQUIPMENT RELIEF PROGRAM:

· Received a response and we are going to receive 25 sets of equipment from Bauer and the NHLPA.

· Delivery is scheduled for next week.

· Bauer stipulates we have to distribute to visible minorities, participants from the First Shift and people affected by COVID.
· 25 sets include helmet, skate, stick and gloves.

· We have to track who we give equipment to so a survey can be completed.

· Provided us with some media tags for social media.

· Go through the YMCA-YRASP so particpants can be confidential.

· This program is a replacement to the First Shift Program.

HOCKEY CANADA FUND

· Relief up to $500 based on their financial information.  
· Link to be posted on the website.




	COVID OFFICER
	· London has scaled back due to rising COVID numbers and hockey changes start Saturday in that region.
· They are going down to groups of 10 on the ice unless they can be separated by 9 meters based on the players having 3 meter separation.  They haven’t closed change rooms or benches yet.  Blue line to blue line separation.  

· 10 at one end and 10 at the other and separated by the blue line.

· This is on the heals of Ottawa who had 5 outbreaks from sports teams which were predominately hockey.

· We may need to accept that there may be some changes coming and very unlikely will there be tryouts in 2020 and an immenent return to a normal hockey this year is unlikely.

· An Excel spreadsheet was prepared with risk options and discussed with Rec and Rep Vice Chairs.
· We know that we are allowed cohorts of 20 which could be subdivided into teams of 10.
· In session 1 we generally progressed to cohorts staying together and a couple of times during the week they divide cohort into 2 and play a scrimmage.  If cohorts stay in tact this is the safest model we have (Risk Level 1).  This is the safest but least fun for players.
· Rep league is looking at Cohorts continuing to practice together and then on weekend they mix to form 4 teams as equal as possible and they play each other once a week.

· With this scenario, every 3 weeks a player has 18 out of cohort contacts and 18 close contacts ie bench/change rooms (Risk Level 3).
· The second model is more fun with the 4 team leagues, but is higher risk due to the contacts.

· The Rep leagues are wanting to do this.

· The third option is to take the cohort and make the cohorts balanced – reorganization making balanced cohorts that divide in 10 person teams.  Those cohorts stay together and the team within the cohort stay together.  One third of the time they normally play but the other 2 weeks they play against the other cohort.  They get the 4 player league but in that they have 20 out of cohort contacts every 3 weeks.  They would have no out of cohort close contacts. (Risk Level 2)
· This is a 4 team league.  You get less risk then Option 2 because of the pick up hockey. 
· Risk Level 2 is the same as the OHF model once the cohort is set up.

· There was considerable discussion about the different options.
MOTION #201021-003
“That SHA adopt a common strategy for Session 2 and that we adopt Risk Level 2 format for all Rec and Rep teams where 2 cohorts can play each other, but not mix .” (Chadwick/Lapointe) 
Motion is Approved with 7 opposed and Chair having the tieing vote

· There would be no changes to amount of ice or the number of players on the ice.
· Rec League – Week 1 and 2 will be inter cohort competition.  Week 3 and 4 – form league of 4 teams then those games will be Team 3 vs Team 2 vs Team 4 for 2 weeks.  Week 5, 6 and 7 would be round robin.  This gives us a month to assess the situation.

· We are supposed to be a development year and focus needs to be risk.

· The OHF has not approved playing outside of your health unit.  Lambton Health Unit is okay with the OMHA playing within the Health Unit because it meets the guidelines.
· We have formed 40 player leagues. 
· We can’t control or won’t control what players do outside of our Association.
· The Board is accountable to our membership and to ensure that players are safe and we provide a forum for safe, fun and learning.
· Rostering – Alliance ensures that we don’t have to reroster if we blend players together.  He said we can blend as long as the overall number of players are present on rosters we currently have.  
· It could require different practice times and game times with Risk Level 2.
· If we mitigate where we can we lower risk.
· Rec league is using the OHF model.  Teams of 10 can be fluid in the cohort. The Cohorts join up to be a league of 40 and that is the boundary with no movement.  If keep the cohorts together and you minimize the contact to 20 vs 40. 
· We will continue to follow OHF model in our association.  A cohort will play a second cohort but not blend for weekend play,

· The reps can form the league of 40 without blending the teams.

· The cohorts can organize at the beginning of the session.
· It meets with what the current house league is doing.


	NEW BUSINESS
	POLICE CHECKS:
· Reminder to get bench staff police checks as teams are formed.
· Rep teams are completing their requirements.




	adjournment


	MOTION #201021-004
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh )
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be Tuesday November 3,  2020 via teleconference.
Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
